THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Environmental Forum held in the Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Northway, Rickmansworth, on Wednesday 21 October 2015.
The meeting closed at 8:35pm.
Present:
Councillors Ann Shaw (substituting for Alison Scarth), Angela Killick, Chris Lloyd, Sarah Nelmes (substituting for Martin Brooks), David Major, Ralph Sangster (substituting for Reena Ranger), David Samson, Len Tippen and one representative from the following:-


Parish Councillor Liz Burns
Abbots Langley Parish Council


Parish Councillor Yessica Gould
Watford Rural Parish Council


Rickmansworth and District 


Residents’ Association/


Rickmansworth Waterways Trust
Peter Waters


Sally Findlay

Farming Community


Graham Everett
Watford Friends of the Earth and Friends 





of Croxley Common Moor


Peter Loader

Spokes (South West Herts Cycling 




Group)


Georgiana Sol

Chorleywood Residents Association

Officers:
Kay FitzGerald, Biodiversity Projects Officer.
Also in attendance: Martin Ketcher (Herts and Middlesex Wildlife Trust) and Barnaby Jackson (local resident).
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Alison Scarth, Reena Ranger and Martin Brooks as well as from Janet Anders, Larsen Rivers, Daniel Du Gard, Keith Pursall and Elizabeth Willetts.
EF05/15
In the absence of Cllr. Scarth it was proposed by Peter Waters and seconded by Graham Everett that Cllr. Chris Lloyd chair the meeting.  Cllr. Lloyd welcomed everyone to the meeting.
EF06/15
ACTIONS ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL FORUM HELD ON 21 OCTOBER 2015
	
	ACTION
	LEAD ORGANISATION

	1. 
	To note that the action table summarising the meeting of the Environmental Forum held on 1 July 2015 was confirmed as a correct record.
	ALL

	2. 
	To note that Cllr. Scarth had attended the grand opening of the new disability friendly paths at Maple Lodge Nature Reserve earlier in the month and said that it was a wonderful addition.  Cllr. Scarth also wished to express the thanks of the Environmental Forum to Keith Pursall for giving members the opportunity for a tour of Maple Lodge Nature Reserve in August – it was very much enjoyed by everyone.
	ALL

	3. 
	To note that the Environmental Forum thanked Martin Ketcher, from the Herts and Middlesex Wildlife Trust, for his insightful and very interesting presentation on Water Voles.
	ALL

	4. 
	To note the report from the Biodiversity Projects Officer.  To also note the update that, since the report was written, TRDC has now received permission from the Planning Inspectorate to install the fencing to help protect the rare Slate Sober Moth on Croxley Common Moor.
	ALL

	5. 
	To note the information exchange that took place between the member organisations present at the meeting including:
	ALL

	5a
	Graham Everett, Watford and Three Rivers Friends of The Earth:

A march has been organised by Watford and Three Rivers Friends of the Earth on Sunday 29 November, 12pm, in Watford.  The march, called Watford Peoples’ Climate March, is in support of other marches taking place around the world in advance of the Paris Climate Change talks.  Everyone is invited to attend.
	ALL

	5b
	Sally Finlay, Farming Community:
The proposed Service Station at J17, which could be built on land currently farmed by Sally, was brought to the attention of the Environmental Forum.  No plans have been submitted as yet but Sally would appreciate the support of the Forum if and when they are.
	ALL

	5c
	Cllr. Chris Lloyd:
Cllr. Lloyd stated he had been at a Council meeting where Ash dieback had been mentioned and he wondered if any Forum members knew about the current situation.  There was a general consensus that, after the initial concern highlighted in the media, very little had been heard.
	

	6. 
	Cllr. Tippen suggested Air Quality Assessment as a possible topic for a future Forum.  However, it was mentioned that a committee report on this subject had recently been heard at Leisure, Wellbeing and Health Committee.
KF to send the latest report to Cllr. Tippen.
	Kay FitzGerald

	7. 
	To note suggestions from the Forum for future presentations as:

a) Bats within Hertfordshire.

b) Hydroponic production of vegetables, possibly from a company based in Croxley Green.

c) Chem Trails, as produced by aeroplanes.

d) Roadside verge management by Monmouth Council or Martin Hicks of the Herts Ecological Records Centre.
	TRDC


EF07/15
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Forum noted that the date of the next meeting was Wednesday 23 March 2016.
CHAIRMAN
